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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 15, 1975 

THE PRESIDENT 

JACK MARS~ 

RUSS ROURKE 12... 

As you know, Hugh O'Brian has been running the Hugh O'Brian Youth 
Foundation since its founding in 1958. Each year, with the assistance 
of the United States Jaycees and the National Association of Secondary 
School Principals, the Foundation holds "Leadership Seminars" in 
different subject areas. Last year, the Foundation held a "seminar 
on government'' in Washington. This year (April 12-19), a''s eminar 
on the economy'' will be held in New York City. 

Hugh may plan to invite you to attend the banquet (April 18) in connec­
tion with the New York seminar. If you do not accept, he may then 
seek your advice concerning a similar invitation to the Vice President. 

Last fall, Mr. O'Brian began contacting us for assistance on a wide 
variety of problems, viz. getting other organizations to supplement 
the activities of the Jaycees in carrying out their role in connection 
with the program; getting several U. S. Senators to participate in 
the New York seminar; and seeking guidance on the general operation 
of his seminars in future years. 

In an effort to assist Mr· O'Brian, we have met with him on several 
occasions as well as engage in many phone conversations. 

You may wish to exercise some caution in committing yourself or 
the White House to further support or participation in his program • 
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